MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEY ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 8th DECEMBER 2017 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL

Present:- Cllr. F. Hill, Cllr. D. May, Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. D. Smith (Chairman), Cllr. K. Haines and  Cllr. J. Shorthouse 
In attendance:- R. Parker (Clerk), 
Public Participation
None
Cllr. F. Hill could not arrive in time to open the meeting and therefore Cllr. D. Smith took the chair.    Cllr. F. Hill did arrive later

PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION.

1/12/17
Apologies for absence

Received and accepted from Cllr. J. Coussins, Cllr. L. Chilton, Cllr. P. Smith and Cllr. M. Stanton
2/12/17
Variation in order of business


No change deemed necessary
3/12/17
Declarations of members interest

None declared

4/12/17
Planning applications and decision

Peel Cottage , Newton Lane – tree removal and pruning – no objection

12 Newton Park – Felling of swamp cypress tree – no objection


22 Main Street (new application) – erection of house – Parish Council will object.
5/12/17     To confirm the minutes of previous meeting held on 10th November 2017

These were circulated, read and approved – proposed by Cllr. J. Shorthouse and seconded by Cllr. D. May – unanimous confirmation.
6/12/17     To determine which items of the agenda should be taken with the public excluded



No change deemed necessary
7/12/17      Outstanding Matters.
The damaged barrel planter at the end of Church Lane has still not been replaced  and the tarmacked pavement towards Repton has received no attention – the clerk will write again to Highways Department, Matlock.  
8/12/17     Clerks Report.

The Clerk confirmed that he had been in touch with Chris Smith at SDDC regarding a grant towards the new gate on the Recreation Ground.   The application should have been made before the gate was fitted but he did confirm that we could claim a grant towards the barrier possibly to be fitted across Trent Lane.  An application will be made immediately agreement is reached with the other regular vehicular users of the lane.

The Clerk announced that he had received a request from the Village Hall for a contribution to the cost of production and delivery of the newsletter.   It was proposed by Cllr. F. Hill and seconded by Cllr. D. May that £150 should be donated - unanimous

9/12/17     Chairmans Report.
Cllr. D. Smith detailed potholes on Trent Lane and on Newton Lane.  The Clerk will report them to Highways at DCC
10/12/17    Reports from Councillors
Cllr. F. Hill had met David Tidy regarding the Sports Club – provisionally agreed action regarding the ring fenced funds held subject to agreement with other bodies involved.  He also mentioned two fingerposts on local footpaths that were defective and also a damaged stile – all these items will be reported to footpaths at Matlock by the Clerk.
Cllr. K. Haines confirmed that the website had been repaired.  There had been no meeting with the pre-school group.
Cllr. G. Plowman advised that the local church had commenced the Christmas Tree festival.   He will also ensure that any residue from the recent bonfire will be removed from the common land.

Cllr. D.May again reminded the meeting that the street signs were dirty and some of the bushes needed pruning.  Cllr. J. Shorthouse offered to ask the horticultural society for help

11/12/17
Recreation field Security
A new fieldgate for the recreation ground had now been installed replacing the old small bollard which should give the Parish more security against travellers moving onto the site.   A combination padlock is fitted and the councillors agreed a new number which would be available to legitimate users.   Derbyshire County Council who mow the grass during the growing season have been advised of the lock number
12/12/17      Pre-School 

Cllr. F. Hill had met with the headmistress of the school to determine the current situation.  A contemporary building is required within the next three years which is likely to cost in the region of £140,000.   A fund raising committee has been set up.
Cllr. F. Hill narrated a letter regarding temporary planning permission.  Planning permission for the new building has now been gained.
13/12/17
Security of Common Land

Letters had been written to all legitimate vehicular users of the lane and it is hoped that agreement with all of these will be obtained thereby ensuring the future security of the common land from travellers.     Further details of the barrier will be obtained by the Clerk . 

14/12/17
Finance

In previous years the Parish Council had sent a cheque to the Royal British Legion

and it was proposed by Cllr. J. Shorthouse and seconded by Cllr. D. May that a further cheque should be sent this year 

R. Parker    

 -     
allowable expenses


£19.50


R. Parker


Rec. Field Gate



£508.67


Newton Solney School    Donation from bonfire night funds
£1000


British Legion

Donation




£25


Newton Solney Village Hall -  Newsletter



£150


To consider requests under s 137

None
The Parish Council bank account stands at £12,778. 52 plus £6,000 on deposit.
15/12/17 – The next Parish Council meeting is scheduled for Friday 12th January 2018 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm    All are welcome
